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The Council of the City of Centerville, County of Montgomery, State of Ohio, met on 
Monday, September 25, 2000, at 8:00 P.M. in the Council Chambers of the Centerville 
Municipal Building. The Meeting was opened with an Invocation given by Deputy-Mayor 
James Singer, and the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag with Mayor Sally Beals presiding. 
Councilmembers and City Staff present were as follows: 

Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilmembers Douglas Cline 

Susan Lienesch 
Paul Gresham 
Roger Krass 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant to the Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Horn 
Assistant City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Public Works Director Steve Weaver 
Chief of Police Steve Walker 
Assistant to the City Manager Jesse Lightle 

Mayor Beals advised that Councilmember C. Mark Kingseed was away on business and 
would not be present for this meeting. Dr. Gresham moved that Mr. Kingseed be excused from 
this meeting. Mr. Singer seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 37-00 OBJECT TO JELLY BEAN LIQUOR PERMIT 

Chief Walker advised that Jelly Bean Properties, LTD, has applied for a new D-5 and D-6 
Liquor Permit for pie property located at 101 South Main Street in the City of Centerville. This 
permit has been applied for with no business planned. This former business property is located 
across the street from a church and is adjacent to a residential neighborhood. Mr. Singer pointed 
out that it is premature at this time for such a permit to be issued with no intended use. Mr. 
Krass sponsored Resolution Number 37-00, A Resolution Authorizing And Directing The City 
Manager To Notify The State Of Ohio Division Of Liquor Control Of The Concerns Of The 
Council Of The City of Centerville With Respect To The Proposed Issuance Of New D-5 And D-
6 Liquor Permits To Jelly Bean Properties LTD, and moved that it be passed. Dr. Gresham 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
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